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Recent Court Ruling on Gainful Employment Regulations
Dear All, 

On June 30, 2012, the U.S. District Court for the District of Columbia, in the Association of Private Sector Colleges and Universities (APSCU) v. Duncan, issued a decision that vacated most of the gainful employment regulations that the Department published on October 29, 2010 and June 13, 2011 and remanded those regulations to the Department for further action because they did not adequately justify one of the 3 metrics.  
Here is a summary of the court ruling affecting Gainful Employment Programs at your Institution:

DISCLOSURES:  Are still required for each Gainful Employment Program under the regulations that took effect July 1, 2011.  The Department is currently working on a template for updating Gainful Employment programs at your Institution. You are not required to update the disclosures until further information is provided later this month.
REPORTING:  Institutions are not required to submit gainful employment reports for the just ended 2011-2012 award year. 
NEW GAINFUL EMPLOYEMENT PROGRAMS-  Institutions do not have to provide the Department with the 90 day notice of intent to offer a new gainful employment program, and approvals for new programs are only required as indicated in the regulations in effect prior to July 1, 2011.

Thank you, 

Rafael 

